

8th September 2003
Time for One Last Fight
Sylvia Jackson MSP for Stirling added her support to the work of Community Councils and local community groups to gather signatures for a petition promoting Pirnhall as a site for the new acute hospital.

Dr Jackson said

“I’ve been working closely with the Association of Community Councils and I know there is much support for Pirnhall.  Signatures for an Association of Community Councils’ petition are being collected and people in Stirling appear keen to follow suit.

The Association is to write to other MSPs to ask for their support.  I am hoping that MSPs of all political persuasions will join us and work together in our campaign.

We literally only have a few weeks left before the outline business plan submitted by Forth Valley NHS Health Board is decided upon by the Minister.  While the Chair of the Health Board, Ian Mullen maintains that the process is still at an early stage, it is very important that we make all our views know to the minister alongside those of Stirling Council.  This is the last real opportunity to express our views.”

Anne McGuire, MP for Stirling added

“It was obvious that the Pirnhall site was dismissed out of hand without any analysis.  The Health Board has given the impression that it has always been pre-disposed to developing the Larbert site because it was an easier option for them.  The tunnel vision approach will mean that many communities across the Forth Valley area will find it difficult to access the new acute hospital.”

In relation to Stirling Council’s recent letter to the Minister regarding the Pirnhall site, Sylvia Jackson commented,

“Now that Stirling Council has been able to identify specific land for a possible hospital site at Pirnhall and separate that land from the on-going Major Growth Area (MGA) discussions, it can be strongly argued that the Health Board should now conduct a full study into the Pirnhall site.  That, together with the advantage of Pirnhall in terms of transport access are the central points in Stirling’s case.

Also, the proposals that the Health Board have made following the Transport study of the Larbert site have serious shortcomings for constituents in the Stirling area.  We should neither accept the existing A9 rout, with its traffic calming in Plean, nor the longer motorway rout that excludes costings for the necessary infrastructure of slip roads near the Larbert site.
And, as if that is not enough, there would appear to be little or no evidence that a strategic overview of acute hospital planning, which takes into account adjoining Health Board area decisions, has been undertaken.  I have again written to the Minister on this point.  With possible changes at both the Vale of Leven and Perth Hospitals these would impact upon constituents in the Stirling Area.”
Ends

For more information please contact Paul Godzik: 01786 446515 
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